
Dear Committee Members, 
 
I ask for a do pass on HB1325 

 

This bill just makes sense. If the department is using north dakota sportsmen’s  and federal dollars 
on their “CWD initiative” I think it is common sense to make them provide and keep a record of all 
positives.  

 

The department is spending funds and restricting hunting opportunities due to this disease, why do 
they not have to keep a record on hand of what caused this and where the money is going.  

 

There has been opens records request for this data, with none provided back in the affirmative. 
They are also using sportsmen to test. How scientific is it to send a sample pack in the mail, and 
expect a sportsman in the field to collect this. How can we “trust this science”. 

 

For these reasons I ask for a do pass. 
 
Thanks, 
Wyatt Thompson  


